
    The following "Key Considerations of Super-Maximum Security Confinement" are excerpted from a Human Rights Watch position paper and are illustrative of the organization’s focus and concern, as articulately expressed by Ms. Fellner during the two hour discussion. 


    Human rights principles and sound correctional management both mandate placing prisoners in the least restrictive environment consistent with operating safe, secure and humane prisons. Supermax facilities should be reserved for the relatively small portion of inmates in a correctional system who have proven themselves through their conduct behind bars to be too dangerous or disruptive to be confined in a less restrictive setting. When "tough on crime" politics dominate criminal justice decisions and when public scrutiny is impeded, however, correctional authorities are more likely to send prisoners unnecessarily or arbitrarily to super-maximum security facilities. This is particularly so if political forces have promoted construction of supermax capacity that exceeds a state’s genuine need for high security segregated beds. Given the importance of the decision to place someone in the extreme conditions of supermax confinement, it is critical that adequate safeguards exist to ensure that it is made carefully and fairly. 

    Ms. Fellner pressed hard and repeatedly (but respectfully and politely), to gain access to specific inmate files, use of force reports and other "non-public" records. DRC officials repeatedly, politely refused. DRC Chief Counsel Greg Trout reiterated the department’s view that Ms. Fellner, as a "guest" of Senator Hagan, did not enjoy the same right of access to non-public information. At all times during the two hour discussion all parties remained calm, cordial and respectful. 
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